


 

Certificate of Exemption Explanation 

Sir/Ma’am, 

I am asking for an Exemption to address a failed sewer line at Fleet Service Center 5 (714 E 8th 
St.). This location is critical as it serves APD headquarters and provides the repair services for 
APD vehicles.  We have jetted the line out twice and are having to clear the line daily to keep the 
facility operational. Even with our best efforts the line has backed up and spilled sewage on the 
ground 3 times since 6/10/15. Below is a brief time table of the events that have led up to this 
request.   

• 6/10/15- Austin Water Utility responded to a service call put in by the SC Manager and 
cleared the line. SC Manager followed up with Building Services to inform us of the 
issue. Building Services started calling for repair quotes 

• 6/18/15- 2nd back-up was reported and Building Services responded.  Cleared the line and 
scheduled daily cleanings. 

• 7/10/15- Received first bid of $78,010.00 from 5F mechanical and coordinated with 
corporate  purchasing on proper direction to take since it was over spending limits.-  BSD 
was asked to contact CMD for direction. 

• 7/16/15- Contacted CMD for assistance  

o 7/16/15- Reached out to Austin Water Utility for help with repair. AWU is not 
able to help since it is a private line. 

7/22/15- 3rd back-up was reported. Large volume of water caused the system to back up 
even though BSD plumbers had already cleared the line. 

o  Jetted the line a second time trying to buy more time while coordinating with 
purchasing and CMD for replacement. 

o Followed up with CMD for assistance/ direction.  BSD was directed to seek 
exemption and go to Council for ratification 

o BSD contacted secondary vendor to provide cost estimate for comparison. 

• 7/24/15- Received quote from Travis Cox Plumbing for $73,800. 

 

If you have any questions I can be reached at (512)-974-3965. 

Thanks, 

Donald Baldwin 

Building Services, General Maintenance Manager 










